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St. Paul’s Evangelical Lutheran Church 

Pittsford, New York 

 

MISSION STATEMENT 
St. Paul’s is a welcoming Christian family. 

We are created by God,  
saved by Jesus Christ, 

God’s Son, and 
inspired by the Holy Spirit. 

 
Through joyous worship and 

Mission Commitment,  
St. Paul’s furthers the word of 

God’s Saving Grace. 
 

We are inspired by the word of Matthew 25, 
Verse 40: “Truly, I tell you, just as you did 
it to the least of these who are members 

of my family, you did it to me.” 
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Minutes of the Annual Congregational Meeting 
 
St. Paul’s Lutheran Church 
Pittsford, New York 
Sunday, January 28, 2018  
 
 

 

Call to Order --Kiki 

Acting Council President Kristin (Kiki) Coffey called the meeting to order 

at approximately 11:00 AM.   
 

Opening Prayer Devotional – Pastor Sharon Hanks 

Pastor Sharon opened the meeting with a prayer of unification.  
 

Quorum Declaration -- Kiki 

A quorum was declared with the required number of voting members in attendance. 

 

Roberts Rules of Order  
Kiki referred all to the Roberts Rules of Order as included in the provided packet. 

 

Review of 2017 Annual Meeting Minutes (Vote) -- All 

Members reviewed their copies of the 2017 Annual Meeting minutes.   

 

Upon motion duly made and seconded, the minutes for the 2017 Annual Meeting were 

unanimously approved as presented. 

 

Gary Schwartzbauer raised concern that minutes had not been made available for perusal within 

3 weeks after the meeting as agreed upon during 2017’s meeting.  Kiki clarified that we did post 

them online within that time frame and an effort will be made to bring this to the congregation’s 

attention in the future.  

 

President’s Report – Tom Piccirilli  

 

Former Council President’s report from 2017 was submitted in the packet.  Acting Council 

President Kiki Coffey invited the congregation to ask Tom any questions they might have at this 

time.  No questions were asked of Tom.    

 

Nominations for Synod assembly representatives (Vote) -- All 

 

Reid Cunningham explained that the assembly includes all the upstate churches and pastors, and 

typically one man and one woman act as representatives of the congregation. Devin Rosenbauer 

and Sharon Southard volunteered.   

Upon motion duly made and seconded, a unanimous vote was reached to approve Sharon 

Southard and Devin Rosenbauer as representatives of St. Paul’s Lutheran Church at the annual 

Synod assembly, June 3 through 5, 2018. 

 

Prayer -- Pastor Hanks 

 

Pastor Sharon led us in prayer acknowledging Council members leaving their posts.  Mara 

Berndt presented each departing member with a gift. 
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Nominations for new 2018 Council members (Vote) -- All 

 

Kiki announced that Jamie Foster and Jennifer Olivo would be joining Council, pending the 

congregation’s approval.  With a need for additional members, Kiki opened for anyone 

volunteering to join Council.  Holley Haynes mentioned that a youth member position is 

available.  There were no new volunteers at the time.   

 

Upon motion being duly made and seconded, the congregation unanimously welcomed Jennifer 

Olivo and Jamie Foster onto Church Council.   

 

2017 Financial results and 2018 budget (Vote) –Mike Patchen/All 

 

Mike Patchen, as 2017 treasurer, reviewed his financial report as shown on the screen and 

provided in each packet, explaining the shortfalls and gains, ultimately concluding that our 

financial situation remains sound and stable at this time.  Regarding the $26K surplus, the 

Finance Committee has recommended this excess be safeguarded in a reserve account with 

anticipated giving for 2018 being lower.  In an effort to maintain a balanced budget for 2018, the 

committee feels it necessary to reduce its annual giving to the Synod from 11% to 2.75%, 

keeping local benevolence at the same rate.  They also recommend withholding and setting aside 

the 4th quarter 2017 Synod payment. Harry Fitzsimmons raised the point that the sale of Trinity 

was to go to benevolence, and Mike Patchen confirmed that this money would remain for 

benevolence.  Jen Canning indicated she’d be happy to explore where she could direct funds that 

are being held, and Mike Patchen said that Council is always receptive.  George Harris supported 

Jen’s idea that we should be able to give any extra money to whoever we want.  As a member of 

the Call Committee, Laura Patchen felt that the Synod has not done what they said they would do 

and supports withholding payment; there was applause in response.  Mike McNamera voiced his 

strong opinion that the Synod doesn’t appear to be working for us and that we are suffering for 

not having a permanent pastor after a long wait.  John Heiman felt that our reduced income is a 

result of our being collectively unhappy with the call process. Devin Rosenbauer expressed that 

by sending less money to the Synod we may be harming ourselves.  Jamie Foster agreed, and 

added that this creates a kind of business relationship rather than a spiritual one. Reid 

Cunningham said he feels committed to the Synod because they, in turn, support other 

organizations in need.  Reid suggested an amendment that would allow for an increase in 

benevolence in the event receipts exceed our budget.  He moved that the 2018 budget be 

amended so that any surplus above our usual expenses be committed to increasing our pledge to 

the Synod up to 11%, with payment at the discretion of Church Council, and the current amount 

of benevolence be increased from 10K to 12K, as suggested by Harry.  Vote results were:  36 

yea; 35 nay. A second vote was taken (not a recount) and the results were:  37 yea; 38 nay. The 

amendment failed.  This leaves the decision up to Council as to how payment to the Synod for 

the remainder of 2017 will be handled.   

 

2018 Budget Vote – Mike/All 

 

A vote was taken for approval of the 2018 budget as presented.  Results were:  69 yea; 1 nay.  

The 2018 budget was approved.  John Heiman asked if progress had been made toward investing 

funds from certain accounts as he suggested to Council in 2017.  Mike Patchen explained that 

Council did invest conservatively as John proposed. Gary Schwartzbauer noted that our water 

expense has been unusually high.  Holley Haynes mentioned washing the church building may 

have been a contributor, but the issue will be further explored.  Ann Peterson asked how often 

audits are performed on budgets.  Mike Patchen estimated they were done every 5-10 years.  

Alisa Piccirilli said the last was done in December 2016. 
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Special thanks--Kiki 
 

Kiki took the next few minutes to thank those who served St. Paul’s throughout the year, 

especially the volunteers for the 150th Committee, the Call Committee, Jen Canning, Mara 

Berndt, Holley Haynes, Sue Wyatt, Barb Serve, Bryn Tayman and Laura Patchen. 

 

Prayer—Pastor Sharon 

 

Pastor Hanks led the congregation in prayer in anticipation of our open discussion. 

 

Open Forum—Kiki/All 

 

2017 

Kiki began by suggesting we all keep in mind that we are here to carry on Christ’s mission and 

work together to achieve our common goals.  She acknowledged that we all have opinions and 

that we’re somewhat divided.  She then asked if anyone had any thoughts or comments about 

2017.  Elizabeth Dodge said she appreciates everyone who has been at the pulpit for their 

different perspectives.  She feels it is fine to express that we are unhappy with the call process, 

but not to use that as an excuse to default on our promises. Devin Rosenbauer sensed that some 

people seem to think there’s a shadow organization running things, which doesn’t have the 

congregation’s good health in mind. He pointed out that Council has been open and anyone can 

attend meetings if they like.  Kiki said it is the Council’s mission to be even more transparent.  

She asks that everyone read all the communications offered, speak to Council members to stay 

current and get any questions answered.  John Heiman reminded us of Martin Luther’s 

conviction that all Christians are co-equal ministers.  Alisa Piccirilli offered examples of cases 

where this view wasn’t always fully recognized by pastors, resulting in a somewhat weaker 

support structure.  Kiki concurred that Church Council feels its mission is more challenging 

since Pastor Hedin retired, but that its body of members is deeply committed to acting on behalf 

of the congregation with the Lord at the helm.  Kathleen Wakefield shared a disappointing 

experience from recent meetings with the Synod during which poorly-chosen words were spoken 

about Pastor Hedin. 

 

2018 

Robin stood and announced that she commits to being the best she can be in 2018 and is going to 

do the Lord’s work; she was applauded.  John Heiman asked why Chris Petit was asked to 

resign.  Jim Berndt responded, acknowledging the expectation that many would be unhappy, but 

that they did their best to reach out and solve the issues.  With the congregation’s best interest at 

heart, they made their recommendation to Council only after debating and struggling with the 

decision for over a year, speaking to clergy for guidance.  He expressed that all those who were 

not privy to the personal information they feel it necessary to protect would arrive at the same 

decision.  He reminded everyone that Reid Cunningham had spoken to the congregation in an 

effort to explain what happened to the best of his ability.  Whitey Link said that for 17 years 

people loved coming to St. Paul’s for the music; one day it was gone and he had no idea why it 

happened.  Those in support applauded.  Jim raised the point that our music was great even 

before Chris came on board.  Frank (?) felt that everyone should have a chance to express why 

they feel the way they do and wanted specifics for why Chris was let go so everyone 

understands.  Jim said that it is out of respect for Chris that we maintain confidentiality; that it is 

for his sake that we offered him the opportunity to resign and whatever we can to help him get to 

the next stage, including appropriate financial support.  Dave Pixley wanted to make a motion to 

give Chris 26 weeks’ severance pay, along with good recommendations; Kiki added 4 days’ 



Page | 6 
 

unused vacation pay.  Laurie Zaucha pointed out that this is symbolic only because this is a 

Council matter, and that it was already done.  Reid suggested we call it an endorsement of 

Council’s decision.  The majority raised their hands in support.  John felt we should honor Chris 

for his 17 years of service; Kiki said that Chris was offered a party, but that he declined.  

Kathleen asked if reasons could be given for why he wasn’t allowed to come back into the 

church.  Kiki explained that feelings changed after conversations with him, raising concerns that 

it might not be done in a cordial manner.  Mara spoke about Chris’s non-musical duties, saying 

that a solid music program takes a team that works together.  As a person who has worked 

behind the scenes, Gary Schwartzbauer said he was in support of this decision and surprised it 

took this long to reach it.  Whitey felt that the timing was poor and asked why it couldn’t wait.  

Kiki answered that they certainly took that into account and it was decided that there would 

never be a good time, especially considering how it could effect a new pastor’s experience.  Ann 

Peterson asked why Worship & Music was not involved in the decision, whether the choir will 

disseminate, and if people are leaving the church because of this.  She expressed concern about 

the tight-knit organ community at Eastman reaching negative conclusions about us.  Holley 

Haynes identified this as another reason why it is important we remain professional, treating 

Chris fairly, and giving him positive recommendations as we have done.  She added that she and 

Brad Batz would be taking care of things temporarily and would be supportive.  Ann suggested 

we give Chris 2 days to organize music for the next Minister of Music.  Jim, Mara and Kiki said 

Chris will be allowed to come back, but Kiki stipulated that a Council member, Mutual Ministry 

member, or staff member must to be present.  Mike McNamera turned discussion back to the 

pastoral call process and said he was upset about the attitude that has developed here.  He felt the 

Council, Dean Frank, and Bishop Macholz were all doing nothing to hire a pastor.  Kiki 

acknowledged that many of us have similar feelings, but Council is doing its best.  She said there 

is plenty of room on Council for any who would like to participate in guiding the church, and 

questions are always welcome.  Mike then said he feels we should hire an employment agency.  

George Harris said there should have been an explanation offered about Chris the previous week.  

He feels the congregation should be asked whether Chris leaves or not, and whether to move to 

one service.  He asked specifically about the Congregational Vote and Kiki clarified that, 

according to the constitution, only 3 things are up for a congregational vote:  a pastoral call; 

purchase of property; removing ourselves from the ELCA.  She again suggested that people talk 

to those on committees or join one, finding a way to participate.  George said he feels Council 

and Mutual Ministry are not listening.  Jay Metzler asserted that the Synod has not performed 

well and wasn’t convinced the Bishop was forthright when he visited.  He described Church 

Council in critical terms.  Jori Cincotta rose and identified herself as an active member who has 

been involved in many aspects of the church over the years, thus understands the demands of 

most of the different volunteer positions.  She said that one reason she loves St. Paul’s is that she 

feels her family is part of a bigger family; that families disagree sometimes, but all viewpoints 

are valid.  She continued that she has been expressing for years that important things have been 

lacking in the music program, and she knows she’s not alone in that opinion.  In fact, she knows 

of young families who have left over the past year because of the music program as it was.  She 

felt that to say that our Council is not working for us is unfair.  If anyone is unhappy with the 

status quo, then it’s time to step up to the plate instead of complain.  She concluded by saying 

that her family chooses not to walk away just because things have gotten uncomfortable.  Her 

words were enthusiastically applauded.           
 

Adjournment 

A motion was made to end discussion on 2018 activity to date.  Upon the motion being 

seconded, the remaining congregation agreed to adjourn and the meeting ended at 1:06 PM. 

 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Dorothy Borglum 
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Secretary  
 

Dear good people of St. Paul’s, 

What a joy finally to be among you, serving as your pastor! Having just begun this journey, I don’t have 

any report on 2018, but I do want to look forward with you toward the life we will find in the future 

together. Here are some of my hopes, looking both backward and forward: 

 I know that 2018 was not an easy year at St. Paul’s, for a number of reasons. I know some trust 

was lost, and some relationships broken. So my greatest hope for 2019 is that there will be 

healing. I will do my part in this by listening to your stories and seeking to understand where you 

are and why. I hope that you, too, will do your part, by reaching out to one another, and seeking 

compassion and understanding.  
 I hope that we will grow to trust one another. I know that trust between pastor and congregation 

cannot be assumed or taken for granted, but I will certainly do my best to earn yours. I think we 

are off to a good start, and I look forward to seeing the fruit of this work. 
 I hope that I will get to know each and every one of the children and youth of this congregation, 

so that I may learn from them and their unique perspective on the world, and that they may learn 

from me more about how to see God in that world. I see so much giftedness already among them, 

and look forward to tapping into that! 
 I hope that I will learn some of the history of this place from the older members, and their unique 

perspective on the world. You have been this church in some cases longer than I have been alive, 

and I have much to learn from you! 
 I hope that we will all deepen in our faith, taking advantage of opportunities that push us deeper 

into reflection on the God who gives us life. 
 I hope that we will find ever new and innovative ways to reach out to our surrounding 

community, by being bold enough to invite people into our fellowship, and confident enough to 

share the One in whom we find our hope and peace with those who need that hope and peace. 
 I hope that we have a heck of a good time doing it! 

Thank you, people of St. Paul’s, for so warmly inviting me, and my family, into your life together. I’m 

pretty excited to be here, and especially to start seeing these hopes come to be! 

Yours in Christ, 

Pastor Johanna 

Pastor’s Report (January - March 2018) 
 

In October 2017, I became your transition pastor.  As 2018 began, I continued to lead worship, provide 

pastoral care through home, hospital, and nursing home visits. Confirmation began the previous month 

and so I continued to co-teach confirmation, and first Communion class, attend meetings, and act as a 

resource for both the council and worshiping community.   
 

Bishop Macholz led worship on January 21st.  He remained after worship to answer questions related to 

the call process.  The following week the Annual Meeting was held.  These weeks and months were 

challenging times as the call process was not moving along as many desired.  The Bishop asked that the 

congregation reflect on Scripture; particularly the “call passages.”  He also invited us to be in prayer 

seeking God’s voice and direction as a new leader was sought.  This was a time of discernment.  
 

Committees continued to meet and people were encouraged to step forward to share their gifts and talents.  

Preparations began for Ash Wednesday, Holy Week and Easter.  Plans were made for a Unity Service 

which was indeed held.   In April Pastor Stewart became your transition pastor as I continued to preach on 

Sundays. 
 

It was my pleasure to walk with you during these times of transition and I celebrate and give thanks to 

God that you have called a new pastor, Pastor Johanna Rehbaum.  
 

Peace, 
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Pastor Sharon Hanks 

 
 

Congregation Council President Report 
2018 

 

2018 was another atypical year for St. tŀǳƭΩǎΦ  Our Council and congregation were given plenty 
of things to reflect on and work through.  It was our year of discernment.    
 
We continued into 2018 with wonderful spiritual guidance from Pastor Sharon Hanks, as Pastor 
Doug Stewart stepped into the transitional pastor role she had held.  As we bid Pastor Sharon 
farewell, we welcomed a number of thoughtful, compassionate and wise supply pastors to lead 
us in worship, during what was, at times, a very difficult journey.  In the end, it was our 
strength, our faith and our love of our St. tŀǳƭΩǎ family that prevailed.  
 
We are grateful for Pastor 5ƻǳƎΩǎ guidance as our fourth transitional pastor.  All of our 
transitional pastors provided our Council with insight, guidance and perspective.  Our supply 
pastors provided our Congregation with meaningful worship and renewal each Sunday.  
 
As you read the committee reports, you will see all that we have accomplished, this year, 
despite the lack of a full-time pastor.  Our continued outreach to the Pittsford Food Cupboard, 
RAIHN, Loop Ministries, clothing and supplies collection for the Eastern Service Workers, 
Monroe County Hospital, World Hunger, Habitat for Humanity, and other local and 
international ministries, bears witness to our dedication to our community and has allowed us 
all to share in the Good News of Our Lord.  Thanks to all our members who lead and/or 
contributed to these efforts. 
 
Much of this year of discernment led us to consider and enhance how we operate at St. tŀǳƭΩǎΦ  
In August of 2018, Caroline Robinson joined us, bringing beautiful music and fresh ideas.  We 
are so grateful to have her wonderful disposition, talent and enthusiasm here with us.  With 
Veronica HowardΩǎ recent resignation, we are contemplating the Coordinator of Volunteer 
Ministries (COVM) position.  We will again turn inward to all of you, to work within our various 
committees to help keep our services running smoothly and to fill in, as needed.  Thank you, in 
advance, for your dedication.  Our wonderful staff continues to work tirelessly to help keep St. 
tŀǳƭΩǎ on track and moving forward.  Our since thanks and appreciation to Michelle and Tim for 
all they do.     
 
Of course, just a few weeks ago we welcomed St. tŀǳƭΩǎ 10th Reverend since its inception in 
1867.  Pastor Johanna joined us after a rigorous Call process that ended with thunderous 
applause of joy upon her acceptance of that Call.  We are excited about the future and all of its 
possibilities as we continue our faith journey with Pastor Johanna by our side. 
 
I am enriched after working so closely with the thoughtful and faithful members of our 
Congregation and staff during this challenging, but also joyous, year.  Not only has it been our 
year of discernment, it has been a year of growth.  It has been an honor and a privilege to serve 
next to our many volunteers who selflessly give of themselves.  I look forward to St. tŀǳƭΩǎ 
bright future.   
 
Peace,  
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Kiki 
 

PASTORAL ACTS & STATISTICS - 2018 
 

Membership:  Baptized:     580 

(12/31/18)   Confirmed:    393      

      Communing:  152     

 
 Baptized are all members (adult & child) on our rolls.  Members are removed from the list 

upon death or official transfer to another church.  They are added through Baptism or 

reception into membership. 

 Confirmed is a subset including all members on the books who have been confirmed at St. 

Paul's or another church. 

 Communing members are those that have received communion at least once during the year 

and have made a contribution of record.   

 

 

                Average Sunday Attendance    
       

 ‘14 ‘15 ‘16 ‘17 ‘18  

      January 117 111 122 110 110  

      February 133 111 129 116 103  

      March 122 117 145 104 102  

      April 188 178 111 170 107  

      May 141 119 118 116 106  

      June 106 105 111 92 101  

      July 86 81 152 115 68  

      August 100 96 94 99 81  

      September 123 111 122 106 82  

      October 141 120 125 113 107  

      November 128 130 130 101 87  

      December 124 122 118 107 96  

      Yearly Avg. (125) (118) (127) (112) (96)  

       

       

                               Special Services                
       

‘14 ‘15 ‘16 ‘17 ‘18  

Ash Wednesday          52 72         59 59 33  

Maundy Thursday 61 65 49 39 33  

Good Friday 55 92 91 68 39  

Easter Vigil 13 9 16 n/a n/a  

Easter (April) 343 311 293 269 232  

Confirmation (May) 115 129 104 172 109  

Christmas Eve 385 426 403 406 270  
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Baptisms       
May 6th  Felix Rosebauer* 

July 29th  Anthony Palermo* 

August 12th  William Minks V* 

October 14th  Nathan Dombrowski*  
 

Funerals (*) denotes member  

January 14th  Evelyn Parsons* 

June 11th William Robinson* 

August 2nd  Debra Payne* 

August 14th  Richard Hawkins* 

August 14th  Sue Grenci* 

October 20th  Virginia Pschirrer* 

October 27th  Juergen Lein* 

December 26 Flossie Plane*  
   

Weddings 

<No Member Weddings in 2018> 
 

First Communions 
<No First Communion in 2018> 
 

Confirmation 
May 20th  

Bobby Dodge 

Aiden Bingemann 

Natalie Cincotta 

Marcella Cincotta 

Addilaie Canning 

Claire Cunningham 
 

Members Received (6 adults, 2 children) 
July 2018 

 Clinton, Amber & Anthony Palermo (child) 

 

August 2018 

 William, Kelly and William Minks (child) 

 

October 2018 

 William Schweinfurth 

 Theodora Haynes 

  
 

Members Transferred/Removed (2 adults) 
August 1, 2018 

 Jim & Jane Haefner  
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ST.  PAUL’S EVANGELICAL LUTHERAN CHURCH 

 

2018 CONGREGATION COUNCIL PROFILE 
 

 

 

NAME 

 

OFFICE / 

COMMITTEE 

LIAISON 

 

 

TERM ENDS 

 

Kiki Coffey  President January 2020 1st term 

Jamie Foster Vice-President January 2020 1st term 

Trish Blake-Jones  Treasurer January 2021 1st term 

Mark Mette Financial Secretary January 2021 2nd term 

Dorothy Borglum Recording Secretary  January 2019 1st term 

Sandy Fitzsimmons Evangelism and 

Outreach 

January 2019 1st term 

Robin Lancaster  Altar Guild, 

Stewardship, P&M 

January 2021 2nd term 

Luke North  Youth Rep, Christian 

Education 

January 2019 1st term 

Jennifer Olivo Worship & Music January 2021 1st term 

Janynne Russo Education & Parent 

Forum 

January 2019 1st term 
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Altar Guild Annual Report 
2018 

 
Members of the Altar Guild are grateful ǎŜǊǾŀƴǘǎΥ ǎŜǊǾŀƴǘǎ ƻŦ DƻŘΣ ǎŜǊǾŀƴǘǎ ƻŦ DƻŘΩǎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΣ 
servants of the liturgy, and servants of the worship space.   
 
This ministry carries a song, a prayer that is with us at all times: 
 
Direct us, O Lord, in all our doings with your most gracious favor and further us with your continual 
help, that in all our works, begun, continued, and ended in you, we may glorify our holy name and 
finally, by your mercy, obtain everlasting life; through Christ our Lord. 
 
The basic motivation of serving in the altar guild is gratitude.  We are grateful servants. 
 
Our ministry was gathered in February of 2018 with Pastor Sharon Hanks and is still in its refining 
stages.  The Altar Guild is here to work with the Coordinator of Volunteer Ministry, Pastor, and in 
conjunction with the Worship and Music Ministry and the Secretary of St PaulΩs.   We are growing 
and learning very much. 
 
The purpose of the Altar Guild is: 
 

o To care for the altar and its furnishings, linens and to prepare it for each service 
o ¢ƻ ŎŀǊŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŀŎƻƭȅǘŜǎΩ robes ς assuring they are clean and pressed 
o To see to it that the communion purificators, veil, and fair linen are cleaned 
o To care for the paraments ς assuring they are clean and the correct color according 

to the liturgical cycle 
o To care for and fill the candles (including the Paschal Candle, Lent/Advent candles) 
o To keep stock of needs in the sacristy and let the church secretary know when we 

are down on our communion wine, along with other items (paper towels, note 
ǎǘƛŎƪǎΣ {ǘ tŀǳƭΩǎ prayer note, dish soap, drying towels, and etc.) 

o To put up Flower Chart & Bulletin Chart, make sure the altar flowers are in the urns, 
if changes need to be made for the flowers or need to order touch base with 
Pittsford Florist and Chase Farms (Christmas Pointsettas, Easter flowers & Palms) 

o To coordinate meeting with the new congregational members interested in 
volunteering in an area of the Altar Guild once the Coordinator of Volunteer 
Ministry passes along the names to them. (Acolytes, Altar Care Servers, Linen Care 
Servers, Communion Preparation, Greeters, Worship Assistants, Communication to 
Ushers) 

o To clean up the sacristy and return the consecrated elements to the earth 
o To make sure the Baptismal font is filled (working in conjunction with the Sexton) 
o To perform any other necessary duties in accordance with the PastorΩǎ wishes 
o To make sure the flowers are distributed to the sick and homebound if they are not 

being taken by the family who sponsored them. 
 
Our Altar Guild is represented by:  Pastor Sharon Hanks (while she was our Interim Pastor), 
Veronica Howard (COVM), Jennifer Batz, Theo Haynes, Robin Lancaster, Robin Hoagland, Shauna 
James, Laura Patchen, Julie Huse, Leisa North and Mara Berndt.  (Leisa and Mara are the 
facilitators for this group and lead by Veronica Howard our COVM) 
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The Altar Guild consists of 12 different ministries in itself, with volunteers willing to meet with new 
members and walking them through what is to be done.  Thank you to those volunteers for being 
additional servants. 
 
Wrangler:  Veronica Howard, COVM with the help of Mark Mette. 
 

Acolytes:  Laura Patchen   
 

Lector:  Laura Patchen 
 

Prayers:  Laura Patchen  
 

Linen Care:  Mara Berndt with the help of Shirley Sousa 
 

Altar Care:  Mara Berndt with the help of Shirley Sousa 
 

Communion Set-up/Clean-up ς Robin Lancaster  
 

Communion Assistant ς Laura Patchen  
 

Greeters: Mark Mette along with Julie Huse  
 

Flowers: Leisa North and Mara Berndt 
 

Ushers:  Tom Piccirilli and Mark Mette (co sharing the ministry for Ushering) 
 

Holy Bread: Dorothy Borglum  
 
LǘΩǎ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ believe this Ministry has met since February and are still working hard to get many 
things set in place.  2019 is a good year for many fun things to come and truly many blessings too. 
 

We have been working hard evaluating and maybe tweaking the roles and duties of each of the 12 
different ministries we have at {ǘ tŀǳƭΩǎ ŦƻǊ {ǳƴŘŀȅǎ in order to bring things up to todays needs.  
We will be finishing up with our last three ministries at our January meeting and then presenting it 
to our new incoming Pastor Johanna Rehbaum once complete. These duties and roles will be 
placed in a binder in the back of the sanctuary, so folks will be able to see and inquire if they are 
interested in ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ŀƴ ŀǊŜŀΦ  ¸ƻǳΩƭƭ ōŜ able to see the responsibilities and have a name 
you can go to if you have other questions. 
 

Another item that the group was able to do was to get new, no-iron acolyte robes.  Laura Patchen 
researched and presented choices to the acolytes to pick from and the acolytes voted for their 
favorite.  We now have 10 robes, 2 in each of 5 sizes to accommodate a variety of heights. Laura 
was able to find a home for the old robes, which still had a bit of life left in them, to a new local 
Christian ministry. 
 

And during all this that was happening we were working with each and every Sunday service that 
was had.  Along with the extra special services ς Ash Wednesday, Palm Sunday, Maundy Thursday, 
Good Friday, Easter, Earth Day, Reformation Sunday, Christmas Eve, Funerals and many others. 
 

We are looking forward to the beginning of the year with much hope and to having a good amount 
of planning done early.  We look forward to feedback. 
 

If at any point you have any questions or would like to learn more about the areas of the altar 
guild, please do not hesitate to ask.  No question is too small and no time given is too small.  
tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊƛƴƎΦ  DƻŘΩǎ ǿƻǊƪ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŘƻƴŜ ǿƛǘƘ Ƴŀƴȅ ƘŀƴŘǎΗ 
 
In faith and hope ς Altar Guild    
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Annual Report: Music Ministry 
Written by Caroline Robinson, Minister of Music 

January 2019 
 
With 2019 upon us, I wish to share my continued gratitude for the meaningful opportunity I was 
ƎǊŀƴǘŜŘ ƛƴ ōŜƛƴƎ ƻŦŦŜǊŜŘ ǘƘŜ Ǉƻǎƛǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ aƛƴƛǎǘŜǊ ƻŦ aǳǎƛŎ ŀǘ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎΦ Lƴ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ ŦƻǳǊ ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ƻŦ 
service tƻ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎΣ L ƘŀǾŜ ǎŜŜƴ ƛǘǎ ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ ǎŜǊǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǿƛŘŜǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΣ ƛǘǎ ǊŜǎǇŜŎǘ ƻŦ 
tradition but strong ability to adapt, and its resilience through change and transition. I have 
witnessed compassionate teamwork between church members and groups, and I have felt the 
robust faith present in this congregation. Within my mission leading the music ministry, I have 
been humbled by the numerous parishioners who contribute their time and efforts to enriching 
the music of this church, including the singing and handbell choirs, volunteer instrumentalists, 
youth musicians, and the Worship and Music Committee. 
 

When I arrived in summer of 2018, I became acclimated to my new role with the helpful 
guidance of Holley Haynes and Brad Batz. We were disappointed at BradΩǎ ŘŜǇŀǊǘǳǊŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ 
the summer, but the impact of his service has had lasting positive effects, notably his advocacy for 
instrumentalists from the congregation. I have worked to support and expand this culture of 
regular instrumental music in the service, which is fairly unusual (and wonderful!) for a church. I 
am especially grateful to Scott Conderman (trumpet) and Sue Comer (flute), for their offerings on 
Christmas this year. Along with other volunteer instrumentalists, they provide music to enhance 
the hymns and service music each week, as well as for special services like holidays and 
commemorations.  

 

¢ƘŜ ŀŘǳƭǘ ŎƘƻƛǊ όŀƭǎƻ ǊŜŦŜǊǊŜŘ ǘƻ ŀǎ άǘƘŜ ǎƛƴƎƛƴƎ ŎƘƻƛǊέύ ŀǘ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎ ǳƴŘŜǊǿŜƴǘ ŀ ǎƛƎƴƛŦƛŎŀƴǘ 
change over the last year, but the core that remained is spirited, good-natured, and motivated, 
and it has been an absolute joy to work with them. I am so thankful for their trust and open-
mindedness as I have learned this new role. They have learned and sung a wide variety of music 
since September, from taizé hymns and Lutheran chorales to American favorites. We celebrated 
Reformation with a Baroque-era motet that included a brass ensemble, populated by both St. 
tŀǳƭΩǎ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǘƛƻƴ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǾƛǎƛǘƛƴƎ ƳǳǎƛŎƛŀƴǎΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΣ ǿŜ ƘŀŘ [Ŝǎǎƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ /ŀǊƻƭǎ ƻƴ 
Advent 4, during which the choir sang five anthems, three of which were a capella 
(unaccompanied) ς a challenging but rewarding milestone. It is my hope that in the future, Lessons 
and Carols will continue to invite the participation of the various musical entities in the church. 
Since Advent, the core of volunteer singers has benefited from the presence of two choral 
scholars: Joshua Bassette (baritone) and Kira Kaplan (soprano). Having these young professionals 
in the choir alleviates the demand on volunteer choir members, returning the focus of the group 
to singing joyfully to God ς regardless of musical expertise. A third choral scholar will join our 
group in 2019, and I hope to see even more congregational presence augment the group as well.  

 

¢ƘŜ ƘŀƴŘōŜƭƭ ŎƘƻƛǊ Ƙŀǎ ƘƛǎǘƻǊƛŎŀƭƭȅ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ǎǘǊƻƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƴǳƳŜǊƻǳǎ ƎǊƻǳǇ ŀǘ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ 
fall we have worked towards its growth and renewal. Six members comprise the multi-
generational ensemble, and, despite being small in number, their hard work is paying off. During 
Advent and Christmas, the handbell choir played by themselves regularly, having collaborated with 
the singing choir and on hymns earlier in the season. They continue to grow and develop their 
skills, mastering each new piece faster than the last. Each week we learn more about counting, 
rhythm, and note literacy. In 2019, I hope to acquire some music educational materials to use as a 
supplement to our work in bell rehearsals.  

 

¢ƘŜ ȅƻǳǘƘ ƳǳǎƛŎƛŀƴǎ ŀǘ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎ ƘŀǾŜ ǎǳƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǇƭŀȅŜŘ ƻƴ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ƻŎŎŀǎƛƻƴǎΦ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ 
especially thank the youth who provided music for the 5:15 Christmas service, so much so that it 
ǎŜŜƳŜŘ ƭƛƪŜ ŀ άȅƻǳǘƘ ƳǳǎƛŎέ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜΣ ŜǾŜƴ ǘƘƻǳƎƘ ƛǘ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ƻŦŦƛŎƛŀƭƭȅ ǘŜǊƳŜŘ ŀǎ ǎǳŎƘΦ CǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ 
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prelude to the offertory, communion, and post-ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǎŜǊƳƻƴ ƳǳǎƛŎΣ ǘƘŜǎŜ ȅƻǳƴƎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ 
provided a beautiful ministry on the night the church proclaimed CƘǊƛǎǘΩǎ ōƛǊǘƘΦ L ƘƻǇŜ ǘƻ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŜ 
ǘƘŜ Ƴŀƴȅ ǘŀƭŜƴǘŜŘ ȅƻǳƴƎ ƳǳǎƛŎƛŀƴǎ ƻŦ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎ ŦƻǊ ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǇǊƛƴƎΣ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ 
that family, school, and social commitments are numerous at their stage of life.  
 

The year 2019 brings us the arrival of Pastor Johanna Rehbaum, who will use her creative 
ŜƴŜǊƎȅ ŀƴŘ ŜȄǇŜǊǘƛǎŜ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎ ƎǊƻǿ ƴŜǿ ǘǊŀŘƛǘƛƻƴǎ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ǇŜǊŦŜŎǘ ƻƭŘ ƻƴŜǎΦ L ƭƻƻƪ 
forward to collaborating with her to create opportunities for meaningful worship and fellowship 
within the church. I know that the Worship and Music Committee will help guide us all in our 
planning and implementation of liturgical initiatives. I hope to expand all ensembles and 
encourage more participation from instrumentalists in the church. I plan to utilize more often the 
ōŜŀǳǘƛŦǳƭ IǳōōŀǊŘ ƘŀǊǇǎƛŎƘƻǊŘ ƻǿƴŜŘ ŀƴŘ ƳŀƛƴǘŀƛƴŜŘ ōȅ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎΦ aƻǎǘ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘƭȅΣ L ǿƛƭƭ ǎǘǊƛǾŜ 
to serve the church more faithfully, helping this congregation build love, hope, and trust in God 
and in their faith through music.  
 
 
 

Dorcas Rachel Circle Report 
2018 

 
 There are several purposes of Dorcas/Rachel Circle.  It encourages the spirit of Christian 
ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ ŀƳƻƴƎ ǿƻƳŜƴ ƻŦ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎ {ƻŎƛŀƭ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅΣ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜǎ ƘŜƭǇ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ 
the world wherever needed, and supports the needs of the church whenever possible.  Circle 
members also support and attend conference meetings and programs of Upstate New York of 
ELCA and Church Women United throughout the area during the year. 
 
Dorcas/Rachel Circle meets monthly except during the summer months.  The meetings begin with 
devotions followed by  a business meeting and program.  Members of the Dorcas/Rachel Circle 
take turns being responsible for the meeting by leading devotions and serving as hostesses for the 
day.  The ladies enjoy a breakfast snack during the meeting.   
 
Dorcas/Rachel Circle continued to support the Pittsford Food Cupboard (stocking a shelf with 
paper products and monetary donations to purchase perishable foods for the December holidays 
and the summer months.  
 
The Circle supported:  

 Church Women United 

 Women of the Upstate N.Y. ELCA Synod 

 /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅΣ LƴŎΦ όaŀƎƎƛŜΩǎ YƛŘǎύ 

 Seafarers International House 

 Pittsford Food Cupboard 
 
¢ƻ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǿƻƳŜƴ ƻŦ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎΣ ǿŜ ƛƴǾƛǘŜ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎ ǿƘŜƴŜǾŜǊ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŀōƭŜΦ We meet the 2nd 
Thursday of the month at 9:45 am, in the Dorcas Room.  Bring a friend, all are welcome! 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Leisa North 
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Sunday School Annual Report  

2018 
 
Sunday School ŀǘ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜǎ ǘƻ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊ ŜƴƎŀƎƛƴƎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǘƘ ŦǊƻƳ ŀƎŜ о ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ 
their senior year of high school. Due to lower attendance over the past few years, there has been 
some consolidation of the groups. 
 
Students in grades 7-12 are being taught cooperatively by Barb Servé and Scott Conderman. 
Lessons are drawn from a variety of sources, addressing concerns that face modern youth and 
helping them make moral and ethical decisions based on their faith.  
 
Learners in the pre-K through 6th grades are taught by a team consisting of Kathie DeNicola, Ann 
Menendez, Hollie Haynes, and Robin Lancaster. They are using a curriculum called Seasons of the 
Spirit, which is a multi-age, lectionary-based system of Bible lessons and activities. Also, back by 
popular demand, the Whirl videos are used to complement the weekly lessons. Younger children 
ŜƴƎŀƎŜ ƛƴ ŀ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ [ƛǘǳǊƎȅ ŦƻǊ ŀōƻǳǘ мр ƳƛƴǳǘŜǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǊǘ ƻŦ ŜŀŎƘ ǿŜŜƪΦ ¢ƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ŀ 
ƭƛǘǳǊƎƛŎŀƭ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ŦƻǊƳŀǘΣ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴ ƻǇŜƴƛƴƎΣ ŀ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ όǘƘŀǘ ŘŀȅΩǎ .ƛble lesson), prayers of 
ƛƴǘŜǊŎŜǎǎƛƻƴΣ ŎƻƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ¢ƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ tǊŀȅŜǊΦ aǳǎƛŎ ƛǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ǿƘŜƴŜǾŜǊ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΦ !ŦǘŜǊǿŀǊŘǎΣ 
the children go with their teachers for reinforcement of the Bible lesson, and a craft or other 
applicable worksheet.  
 
The new system of having the Sunday School students and staff receive Communion first has 
worked well. Sunday School begins at approximately 10:20 and goes until around 11:00 am.  
 
As always, THANK YOU to our caring and faithful staff of volunteer teachers this year. Their 
dedication and passion for youth makes our Sunday School program outstanding! 

 Holley Haynes and Robin Lancaster – 3 year olds to Grade 2 
 Kathie DeNicola and Ann Menendez – Grades 3-6 
 Barb Servé  and Scott Conderman – Grades 7-12 

 
St. Paul’s Sunday School is always looking for volunteers who are willing to share their gifts with 

our youth! 
 
In August, many students attended Vacation Bible School under the leadership of Holley Haynes. 
Students enjoyed a week exploring ecological themes with Renew: the Green VBS.   
 
The 2018 Christmas Pageant was another success. The puppet theater was revived, with Sunday 
School students serving as narrators and puppeteers, leading the congregation in the retelling of 
the Christmas story. Thanks to Holley Haynes for coordinating the pageant!  
 
LΩƳ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ŀƴ ŜȄŎƛǘƛƴƎ нлмфΣ ŜƴƎŀƎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ȅƻǳǘƘ ƻŦ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎ ƛƴ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ƳƻǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ 
their faith.  
 
Faithfully submitted, 
Sue WyattΣ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎ {ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ {ǳǇŜǊƛƴǘŜƴŘŜƴǘ 
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LYO Annual Report 
2018 

 
ά{ǘŀǊǘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ off on the way they should go, 
    ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜƴ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ƻƭŘ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ǘǳǊƴ ŦǊƻƳ ƛǘΦέ tǊƻǾŜǊōǎ ннΥс 
 
¢ƘŜ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ ¸ƻǳǘƘ hǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǘƛƻƴ ό[¸hύ ŀǘ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎ ƛǎ ƻǇŜƴ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ȅƻǳǘƘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƛƴ ƎǊŀŘŜǎ с 
through 12. We meet in fellowship to plan upcoming LYO fun and/or service events, and to talk 
ŀōƻǳǘ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ ƘŀǇǇŜƴƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǾŜǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΣ ŀƭƭ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴǘŜȄǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŦŀƛǘƘΦ 
 

CƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǘƛƳŜΣ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎ ƘŀŘ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ȅƻǳǘƘ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ DC[-LYO Winter Weekend 
Retreat last February at Rotary Sunshine Camp in Rush.  It was a great experience and we will 
be sending more participants in February 2019, especially since Pastor Johanna will be leading 
the retreat! 

 

In the early part of this year, Jen Canning and Jori Cincotta graciously agreed to join me in 
directing the LYO.  Their ideas and additional energy have SIGNIFICANTLY enhanced the 
experience of the group!!   
 

aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ ōǊǳƴŎƘ ǿŜƴǘ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƳƻǊŜ ŜȄǘŜƴǎƛǾŜ ²ŀŦŦƭŜ .ŀǊΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ 
Root Beer socƛŀƭ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ hǊŀƴƎŜ ǎƻŘŀ ŀƴŘ /ƻƪŜ CƭƻŀǘǎΗ  ¢ƘŜ CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ ƎƛŦǘ ōŀǎƪŜǘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ 
(thanks again to a generous donor!) was not raffled off, but rather went to the dad who produced 
the funniest Dad joke, as voted on by our youth. Congrats, Tim Jackson! 
 

The change from two services (we used to meet weekly in between them for about 15 mins.) to 
one 9:30 service posed both challenges as well as opportunities. We continued to connect weekly 
after Sunday School, but our time together seemed rather rushed and not productive.   
 

Over the summer, we decided to propose a monthly-only, but longer-in-duration, gathering to 
include meeting together, planning service projects, and participating in new, fun events.  These 
have been taking place and have been very well received.  Our attendance has gone from a 
continually changing group of 5-7 participants to a consistent group of 13-15 members! 
 

²ŜΩǾŜ ǎƛƴŎŜ ƳŜǘ ǘƻ ōǊŀƛƴǎǘƻǊƳ ƛŘŜŀǎ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƛƻǊƛǘƛȊŜ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ǘƻ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇ ŀ ǘǊǳƭȅ ȅƻǳǘƘ-developed 
calendar for this school year. The group has put together 100 Halloween candy bags for Eastern 
{ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ²ƻǊƪŜǊǎ ǿƘƛƭŜ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƴƎ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ ōƛǊǘƘŘŀȅǎΤ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜŘ ƛƴ ŀƴ 9ǎŎŀǇŜ wƻƻƳ 
experience then went out to Five Guys to eat and debrief; and baked over 2 dozen apple and 
pumpkin pies, with the $400 in sales going to benefit Habitat for Humanity. 
 

{ŜǾŜǊŀƭ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƎǊƻǳǇ ǿŜǊŜ ŜƴŜǊƎƛȊŜŘ ōȅ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ±.{Σ ŀƴŘ ŀǊŜ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǿǊƛǘƛƴƎ 
ǘƘŜ ±.{ ŎǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ȅŜŀǊΦ  L ŎŀƴΩǘ ǿŀƛǘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǘŀƭŜƴǘǎ ŀǘ ǿƻǊƪΗΗ 
 

Lƴ DƻŘΩǎ IǳƳble Service, 

Written by:  Alisa Piccirilli, Outgoing LYO Coordinator 

Reviewed by:  Jori Cincotta and Jen Canning, Active LYO Co-Coordinators 

 

 
ά5ƻƴΩǘ ƭŜǘ ŀƴȅƻƴŜ ƭƻƻƪ Řƻǿƴ ƻƴ ȅƻǳ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ȅƻǳƴƎΣ ōǳǘ ǎŜǘ ŀƴ ŜȄŀƳǇƭŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 
believers in speech, in condǳŎǘΣ ƛƴ ƭƻǾŜΣ ƛƴ ŦŀƛǘƘ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ ǇǳǊƛǘȅΦέ м ¢ƛƳƻǘƘȅ пΥмн 
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Mutual Ministry Annual Report 
2018 

 
Mission Statement: The function of the Mutual Ministry committee is to encourage positive 
ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƻǇŜǊŀǘƛƻƴ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΣ ǘƘŜ various committees of 
the church, and the church staff as they each perform their ministries in service to God. The 
committee acts as a sounding board for both concerns and new ideas that may arise from within 
our congregation, discussing such topics in a confidential setting and taking such actions as seems 
to be appropriate and consistent with our Christian values. 
 
The Mutual Ministry Committee consists of 6 members of the congregation, with the Pastor 
attending most meetings. Terms on Mutual Ministry are for 3 years with a maximum of two 
consecutive terms or 6 years. At the end of 2018, Jim Berndt and Sue Wyatt completed their third 
year of their second term and will be stepping off the committee. Two new replacements are 
being sought. Holley Haynes transitioned to the Worship and Music Committee, with Laura 
Patchen taking her place. Devin Rosenbauer and Elizabeth Conderman have completed their first 
year of their second term. Reid Cunningham has completed the third year of his first term. 
 
We ventured into 2018 without a Pastor and our loss was compounded by the departure of our 
long-term Minister of Music in January. As the search for our new Pastor continued, a new search 
for a Minister of Music began. After recruiting and hiring a temporary Minister of Music, Jeremy 
Jelinek, and church member, Brad Batz, stepping up to play a larger role, we were able to fill the 
void and ultimately find a permanent Minister of Music in Caroline Robinson. She has been a 
blessing and worth the wait.  
 
Through the fantastic effort of our Call Committee, we have also been blessed with a new Pastor 
in the Rev. Johanna Rehbaum. We believe the staff and congregation is in a better place that we 
have been in a long time and look forward to a wonderful 2019. 
 
Mutual Ministry had 9 formal meetings in 2018 and numerous special meetings with our interim 
Pastors, Church Council representatives and Church staff. One of our goals for 2018 was to 
complete full job descriptions for all staff positions and better organize our employee personnel 
files and institute a more formal annual review process. While we have made solid progress, this 
more formalized process will not be fully defined and implemented until the first quarter of 2019. 
 
 

Jim Berndt   Laura Patchen 
Elizabeth Conderman  Devin Rosenbauer 
Reid Cunningham  Sue Wyatt 
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Property & Maintenance Committee Annual Report 
2018 

2018 was a relatively quiet year for the P&M committee.  Despite its age, our building is in good repair 
and requires only a moderate amount of work to keep it that way. 

Early in the year, the finishing touches were put on the two restrooms hallway in the basement.  The 
bulk of the work had been done by the Boy Scouts of Troop 167, under the direction of Scout Marc 
Madison with the supervision of Sue ComeǊΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ǎŜŜƴ ǘƘŜƳΣ ǎǘƻǇ ōȅΦ  ¢ƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ǇǊƻōŀōƭȅ 
used by outside groups that use our basement more than members. 

{ǇŜŀƪƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ōŀǎŜƳŜƴǘΣ Ƴŀƴȅ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ǇǊƻōŀōƭȅ ƘŜŀǊŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ άŘǳƴƎŜƻƴέΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ ǎǘƻǊŀƎŜ ǊƻƻƳ 
in the basement at the end of the hallway that is under the front of our sanctuary.  It had accumulated 
a great deal of odds and ends of past projects.  A cleanup day was organized with both members and 
scouts from Troop 167 showing up.  A dumpster was rented (thanks, Robin Lancaster) and the group 
ƳŀŘŜ Ƴŀƴȅ ǘǊƛǇǎ ƻǳǘ ǎƛŘŜ ǊŜǎǳƭǘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ŀ Ŧǳƭƭ ŘǳƳǇǎǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŀ ŎƭŜŀƴ άŘǳƴƎŜƻƴέΦ  Lǘ ǘǳǊƴŜŘ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŀǘ ƴƻǘ 
much of all of the stuff that was stored there was of future value.  A great job done. 

There were a few additional small jobs that were completed by the P&M committee, but their work 
load had been significantly reduced thanks to the work and imitative of our Sexton, Tim Carder. He 
sees something that needs to be done and he does it.  Take for example, the large maple tree at the 
edge of the parking lot.  He arranged for tree experts to look at it who advised that it be removed.  He 
then arranged for multiple bids and then had it removed.  I have a dent on the hood of my car from a 
ōǊŀƴŎƘ ǘƘŀǘ ŦŜƭƭ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǘǊŜŜΣ ǎƻ LΩƳ ƎƭŀŘ was it gone before anyone was injured. 

As the year came to a close, Ron Uhlig resigned as chairman of the committee.  The church council 
appointed Paul North to be the new chairman.  Thus, the membership is as follows: 

 Paul North, Chairman 

 Ted Hamm 

 Roy Copeland 

 Harry Fitzsimmons 

 Robin Lancaster (also council liaison) 

 Sharon Southard 

 Bill Scheinfurth 

 Denise and Todd Minnigh 

 Leisa North 

 Tim Carder (the Sexton) 

¢ƘŜ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜǎ ŀƭƭ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎ ǘƻ ƭŜǘ ǳǎ ƪƴƻǿ ŀōƻǳǘ ƳŀƛƴǘŜƴŀƴŎŜ ƴŜŜŘǎ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ 
the church.  There are forms in a holder in the kitchen and on the cabinet next to the copier.  If you see 
something that you think should be addressed, please feel free to fill one out. You can also send emails 
to prop@stpaulspittsford.org. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Ron Uhlig 
For the Property and Maintenance Committee 
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Church Sexton Annual Report 
2018 

 

2018 was a year of some significance for the Property and Maintenance committee as we had 
personnel turnover and some major issues both on the physical building and outside landscaping. 

  On the personnel side, Ron Uhlig stepped down from Property & Maintenance after many years of 
service.  As we all know, Ron was an instrumental part of Property and Maintenance and his 
contributions will be missed.  George Harris retired from his landscaping business and sold all of his 
equipment, George handled our snowplowing among his other contributions to Property and 
Maintenance.  Finally, Robin Lancaster had to withdraw as our liaison to the church council due to 
medical issues which we pray will be successfully addressed by forthcoming surgery.  On the plus side, 
we added some new members.  Paul North will assume the leadership role on the committee.  Paul 
brings a άcan doέ attitude and a wealth of experience to his new role.  Denise and Todd Minnigh joined 
our group and have already contributed their time and talents by installing new lights in the office.  Last 
but not least Kiki Coffey has assumed the role of liaison for us with the church council.  Thank you all for 
ȅƻǳǊ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŀƴŘ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ŀǘ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩǎΦ 

   Our major expenses for the year included $2500 for roof repair which included new caps.  The roof 
leaks caused significant damage to the conference room wall and ceiling which were repaired at a cost 
of an additional  $635.00. We expended $1500.00 to finally identify with some certainty the issues with 
the lift.  Council decided to postpone actual repair due to monetary constraints and will revisit the issue 
in approximately 6 months.  We invested over $1000.00 in toilet and urinal replacement and repair but 
should realize major savings on our water costs.  As you probably know we lost our mature maple tree 
on the side of the driveway. Davey Tree removed the tree and ground the stump for $1850.00 which 
council agreed was a great price.  Finally, Tim Swagler Tree Service has assumed the snowplowing duties.  
Tim was recommended by George Harris and took over the contract at the same price as George. 

      2019 will be a challenging year.  Property and Maintenance needs new, younger members willing to 
assist in our church's upkeep.  No offer of help will be refused and all our encouraged to apply.  Our 
vanguard of veteran warriors Ted Hamm, Harry Fitzsimmons and Roy Copeland are not getting any 
younger, prettier maybe, but not younger.   

 

Peace, 

Tim Carder Sexton 
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Coordinator of Volunteer Ministry Annual Report  
2018  

 

The Coordinator of Volunteer Ministry (COVM) primary responsibility is the maintenance of 
opportunities for, and recruitment of, volunteer ministry amongst the members of St. Paul’s.  
Within that objective, the COVM is directly responsible for the coordinating the volunteer 
schedules, encouraging volunteers by sharing their gifts to St. Paul’s volunteer needs, creating 
the “Link” monthly Lay Ministry Calendar and COVM articles, working with the various 
committees of St. Paul’s, supporting the stewardship campaign, and welcoming and inviting 
new and veteran members to volunteer as well as provide stewardship support via the “Time 
and Talent” donations. 

What is Stewardship of Time and Talent? 
Time: It’s a priceless period of opportunity, which we can use to help fulfill our life’s potential. 
But once it’s gone, time can never be reclaimed. That’s why it’s so important to use time 
wisely. 
Talent: Each of us is given different abilities that we can use to benefit one another. It is up to 
us to recognize and develop these talents.  
 
Using these gifts to benefits others and fulfill God’s mission can bring much joy into our lives 
and the lives of other people. Our fulfillment lies in responding obediently to God’s purpose 
for us and making full use of the gifts our Creator has given us. As Christian Stewards, we can 
develop our full potential as human beings, show our gratitude for God’s many gifts, help 
restore the world and the human community, grow spiritually and become more like Christ.  
All Congregations need active Stewards – people who give not just their money but 
themselves. Everyone from youth to the elderly, have a special contribution to make, and 
there is opportunity with St. Paul’s Lay Ministry. 
 
2018 brought a transition of duties from Interim COVM Mara Berndt through to my 
employment in this role in May.  We appreciate Mara Berndt for her training as well as for her 
continuous support and dedication.  Mara, your tireless service is valued and has not gone 
unnoticed.  This is a heartfelt thank you!  
 
Since coming on board as COVM in May, I’ve had the pleasure of meeting and getting to know 
so many warm congregants who love the St. Paul Community.  Each of you have been patient 
with me guiding me along the way, as I struggle to learn names, various roles, committees, and 
how things fit together. Highlights include the annual Church Picnic, one wedding, memorials, 
funerals, baptisms, Hanging of the Greens, Advent Sunday Services, and Christmas Eve 
Services.  
 

I appreciate all Lay Ministry Volunteers and look forward to building upon the Lay Ministry 
journey in 2019.   We’ll continue to recruit and train volunteers in areas of need, build the 
capacity of the newly formed Altar Guild Committee, and build and deepen relationships 
between church members. 
 

In November 2018, 39 households  turned in their Time and Talent Form, which is valid until 
December 2019.  I’d like challenge those who haven’t turned in their forms to do so. It can be 
submitted or updated anytime throughout the year. 
 

2019 will be an exciting year at St. Paul’s. Please come join the Lay Ministry journey! 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
Veronica Howard, Coordinator for Volunteer Ministries  
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MISSION: 
Worship is a unifying event in the life of the congregation at St. Paul’s and it is the one time 

when all members join together in a common purpose—to worship and thank God for God’s 
grace given to all in Word and Sacrament. Because worship is at the heart of a congregation’s 

life, the decisions made by the worship committee ultimately affect all. The mission of the 
Worship and Music Committee is to facilitate conversation and communication between the 
variety of worship-related organizations (such as the pastor, ushers, office staff, musicians, 

altar guild, and so forth) within St. Paul’s. 
 

MUSIC MINISTRY 
In the beginning of 2018, the Worship and Music Committee at St. Paul’s experienced 

significant change with the departure of our long-term Minister of Music, Chris Petit. This 
change was challenging and painful for the congregation as a whole and most particularly to 

the Worship and Music committee and the musical groups at St. Paul’s. To ease the 
congregation’s transition, we filled this void with the guidance of our Interim Minister of  

Music, Jeremy Jelenik and our congregational member, Brad Batz stepped up to a larger role as we worked 
to provide music for worship at St. Paul’s. The Worship and Music committee then began a formal search 

for our new permanent Minister of Music, Caroline Robinson. We are inspired by Caroline’s enthusiasm for 
music ministry and we have already been blessed with how her leadership has shaped God’s gift of music 

during our worship. 
 

ALTAR GUILD 
A new aspect of the Worship and Music committee is helping to facilitate and begin 

communication with the newly formed Altar Guild. The two committees are learning how we 
can effectively support each other for the worship needs at St. Paul’s. In 2019, we are looking 

forward to deepening our ability to working together in Christ. 
 

LONG TERM PROJECTS 
In April, the Trinity organ committee found a new home for the Trinity organ. The organ is now residing at 
St. John’s Lutheran Church in Victor. We are grateful that this beautiful musical instrument will enhance the 

worship of our brothers and sisters in Christ. 
 

FRIENDS OF MUSIC 
The Friends of Music is a sub-committee of Worship and Music that organizes musical 

outreach to Pittsford and the surrounding communities. In December, the Friends of Music 
organized a musical concert and refreshments for the Pittsford community during Candlelight 

Night. The Friends of Music hopes to provide future musical outreach offerings in 2019. 
 

GRATITUDE and BLESSINGS 
Thank you to the outgoing members of the Worship and Music committee for your dedication 

and service to St. Paul’s Worship and Music ministry: Laurie Malsegna, Shari MacFarlane, 
David Pixley, Carole Sack, Susan VanBuren, and Kathleen Wakefield. Thank you to Pr. Sharon 

Hanks and Pr. Doug Stewart for their pastoral guidance and support this past year. 
The Worship and Music committee is looking forward to the pastoral guidance of Pr. Johanna 
Rehbaum in the new year. For many years to come, St. Paul’s hopes that we can support our 

worship leaders as we work together in Jesus Christ. 
 

Faiithfully Yours, 
Holley Haynes — Committee Chair 
Adrienne Rosenbauer — Secretary 

Caroline Robinson — Minister of Music 
Sandra Link — congregation rep. 

Pamela Poduska — congregation rep. 
Mara Berndt —altar guild liaison 
Jennifer Olivo — council liaison 

Robin Lancaster — serves as altar guild and 
council liaisons as needed 
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Christian Education Committee Annual Report, 201 8 
 
The Christian Education Committee focuses on faith formation and education. It was 
constituted by council vote in October 2017.  
 
2018 members were Alisa Piccirilli, Sue Wyatt, Holley Haynes, Luke North, and Devin 
Rosenbauer. Jamie Foster participated occasionally on behalf of Church Council. 
 
The following aspects of the life of St. Paul’s fall under this committee’s purview: 
 

 Confirmation Classes 
 Sunday School 
 Adult Education 
 Church Library  
 Acolytes 
 LYO 

 
In 2018, we successfully executed the end of the 2017-2018 Sunday School year and the start 
of the 2018-2019 year, led by Sunday School superintendent Sue Wyatt and our team of 
amazing teachers. With the transition to one service, we discussed curricula at length and 
selected one with available teachers and students in mind.  
 
Devin Rosenbauer led adult education classes using the ELCA’s “By Heart” book and video 
series. We got through 5 of the 8 lessons before the classes were interrupted by summer. 
 
We received regular updates on the progress of confirmation, currently being led by Alisa 
Piccirilli. She will continue to work with Pastor Johanna in 2019. 
 
The committee purchased a number of new books for the church library, including those 
donated by Fortress Press for our church book fair. 
 
Holley Haynes led Vacation Bible School in August, which was reviewed very positively by 
students and parents. The “green” curriculum chosen resulted in significant cost savings over 
previous years. The LYO teenagers, who had volunteered with VBS, have suggested that they 
create our own curriculum for 2019. The CEC plans to encourage this. 
 
We look forward to any and all input as we proceed to grow this area of our church life and 
encourage anyone who would like to join us. We also look forward to working with Pastor 
Johanna! 
 
Faithfully submitted, 
Devin Rosenbauer, Committee Chair 

 


